# Booster Club Meeting Wednesday, Marcy 3, 2021 7:45 pm (Zoom Meeting) Minutes

Booster Club President, Chris Berger opened the meeting at 7:50 pm.

The following members attended the meeting: Chris Berger, Robert Zurinskas, Nicole McGalla, Doreen Wynn, Shawn Schmidt, Diane Cohen, Katie Frank, Chrissy Shivok, Natalie Maier, and Kim Spang. Coach Ed Ohlson and Coach Chad Werkheiser attended as well:

### I. Welcome

a. February minutes were reviewed by the Board and are posted on the website.

#### II. Update on Activities

- a. Parkland CARES pantry collection Thank you to Katie Frank for organizing the food drive. The high school and middle school programs all participated. Information about the drive will be shared via Twitter, website and an email will be sent to families.
- b. Clothing and shoes and drive Thank you to Chrissy Shivok for organizing the drive for students in Allentown. We should continue the program each year and Chrissy is happy to be the contact.
- c. Spirit wear school Second spirit wear store went well and the profits were deposited into the account. The company was easy to work with and provided wonderful customer service.
- d. Patty Heffner Scholarship The program was passed to the Booster Club from Patty's husband for a short time. This year and moving forward, it will go back to Patty's sister and daughter which will allow the scholarship to be given out during the Athletics Awards Ceremony in late May/early June. The Booster club will write the check to Barb for the scholarship. The scholarship goes to one senior girl varsity basketball player. They must submit an essay and one player is awarded a \$1,000 scholarship.
- e. Season program We will have a season program this year, which will be a nice keepsake for the team. Julie Fogt offered to put the program together again this year. She has access to the great pictures taken by Kevin Frank to use for the program. We are looking at printing about 70 programs with each player receiving one at no cost.
- f. End of season celebration OMS held a pizza party and Springhouse is still working on a plan. The high school program has several ideas that they are exploring and Chris Berger will take the lead on organizing the celebration.

## III. Coach Ohlson Update

a. Upcoming events – Dates are reserved and submitted to the athletics office in case there is a chance that summer programs can happen. Currently the plan is to hold Patty Heffner tournament (first weekend in June), summer league (Mid May – June) and summer camp (last week of June). Nichole McGalla offered to help look at options through Parks and Recreation.

b. There are two assistant coaches (Nicki Wert and Ashley Zuber) that have been important to the high school program this year. Coach asked if the Booster Club would consider acknowledging their commitment to the program.

### IV. Treasurer Report

- a. Budget is healthy as we end the season. There is a healthy balance left in the account. The invoice has been paid for the high school warm-ups for \$813. OMS warm ups still need to be paid.
- V. Pictures A special thank you to Kevin Frank for taking wonderful pictures this year. He did a great job taking action shots too. The Booster Club and Coach Ohlson will share this feedback and recommendation with the AD.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:27 pm Next Meeting Date: Wednesday, April 14 at 7 pm either in person or via Zoom